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My last letter of 2015 and I'm thinking of 
the changes and improvements made while 
serving on the board. 

So much has happened in four years. There 
have been plenty of physical changes 
and improvements.   

However, it comes down to more than that. 
The changes for me amount to more than irriga-
tion, landscaping or management style.   

In the first five years of living at Sandalwood we 
knew very few people. We didn't get in-
volved, attend events or meetings. We knew 
nothing of who was serving on the SPH board or 
the work involved with running the business of 
Sandalwood Park.   

Larry and I went about our newly retired 
lives without a care in the world.  I couldn’t even 
say we were aware of the happenings, let 
alone really know anyone. 

Letter From The President 

Jan. 21st is the Annual Meeting at 2p.m. 
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300 Sandpiper Drive 

Venice, Florida 34285 

Resident Owned Community for persons 55 years of age and older 

 

Office Number  941-485-3646  
In an Emergency Call  911 

 
 

SANDALWOOD NEWSLETTER STAFF 

Only articles submitted by the newsletter editor will 

be accepted for publishing. 

Editor December-May 

Please submit information to: 

Mary Ann Jenne 
sandalwoodnewsletter@gmail.com  

603-819-1252 

 

Assistant Editor  

Please submit information to: 

Marci Weidemiller    

941-244-2315     

ACTIVITIES CLUB 

President – Carmen Wallin 

Vice President – Betty Pratt  

Secretary –  Susan Smith 

Treasurer –  Marci Weidemiller  

Pam Brown  

Charlotte Rivard  

Johanna Lauzon 

Park Photographer 

  Mike Smith  

508-221-0977  

mikesmith6699@gmail.com  

Please send all photos to email address above. 

 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Regina Fortin - President   978-790-0810 2016 

A.M.Watson -VP            941-484-6487 2017 

Ken Lauzon-Treasurer 941-244-2883 2018 

Larry Reed-Secretary  978-855-6364  2016 

Directors 

Norm Vandenbusche  419-345-4611 2017 

Bob Jenne  603-770-0960 2016 

Joe Nofziger 941-662-9271 2016 

Tony Koss 413-589-9518 2016 

Harley Wheeler 941-412-0892 2015 

The Sandalwood Board of Directors has the re-

sponsibility of administrating the wishes of our 

shareholders.  Contact any board member with 

your concerns or suggestions and they will act 

in the best interest of the park.  Written com-

ments may be sent to the office or e-mailed to 

14tinspub@aol.com. 

Phone                       Term Ends 

mailto:sandalwoodnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:mikesmith6699@gmail.com
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Reporter Wanted 
We are looking for a reporter to help with 

the monthly newsletter.  

We will train. Computer experience a plus.  

If you are interested, please contact Mary 
Ann by email at majenne@gmail.com 

BINGO! 

Tuesday & Friday  6:30PM 

        So fun…try your luck. 

         Come one,  

                come all…... 

Leave all your troubles at home, join your 
Neighbors at the clubhouse and              

have a good time!!! 

WEDNESDAY IS GAME NIGHT 

Do you like to play cards?   
 

Come to the clubhouse on 

Wednesday evening and join 

the fun!  Everyone is welcome, 

the more the merrier! 

Procedure for submitting    
articles to OnTrac                 
Publishing for the           

Newsletter. 

All articles and information for the         
Newsletter are to be submitted only 

through the Sandalwood Editor.   

Only information sent by the editor will         

be published in the newsletters. 

Editor information is on page two. 

Thanks! 

Huff and Puff  

 Huff & Puff is Mon-Wed-Fri ..  9:00am 

 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR 
NEWSLETTER ARTICLES  

ARTICLES FOR THE NEWSLETTER ARE DUE ON OR BEFORE THE 15TH OF THE MONTH. 

PLEASE MARK THIS ON YOU CALENDARS SO YOU WON’T FORGET. 

Reminder… 

Your attendance is very important to those volunteering for SPH and SAC boards. 

SPH Meeting is the 2nd Wednesday and SAC meeting is the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  

mailto:majenne@gmail.com
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 Contemporary Hearing 

Professional Plumbing & Design #4 

#4 
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OHIO-MICHIGAN POTLUCK 
Saturday, January 31, 2016    -        6:00 pm 

Food, friends, fellowship and Fantastic Entertainment 

Back by popular demand - Comedian Cousin Harold 

 

I would like to thank all the people who 
sent cards and hugs for my loss of my 
sister.   

She loved coming to Sandalwood. 

Betty Pratt 

Presidents Report Continue from page 1 

Serving on the board has given me the opportunity 
to get to know people personally.   Not only know-
ing your name, but who you are, where you come 
from and how you got here. Nothing 
can ever change that.    

 Thank you for giving me to opportunity to serve on 
the board and more importantly, the friendships I 
have made. 

"Happy and Healthy New Year"  

 Regina Fortin 
President 

 
 

          John Dane Celebrates 
         His 90th Birthday 

The family of John Dane is 
hosting a 90th Birthday Party 
for John on January 24, 2016 

from 2-4 p.m.  

Everyone is invited to join 
them in the Sandpiper Room in the 
Sandalwood Clubhouse.  

Greetings and remarks are at 
3 p.m.  

Please no presents, just your 
presence!  

Yes, ice cream will be served. 

Communitycenter for deaf 
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Life in Lee’s Eyes…….. 

The names of Tom, Dick, Harry, Jane and Susie are on their way out. 
Barack, Michelle, Malia and Sasha are taking over. Throughout generations 
common names have changed. It depends on circumstances and personali-
ties.  

The new President has said that if his parents knew he would someday ve 
President they probably would have named him something other than 
Barack Hussein…maybe Andrew Obama…no middle name. Many presi-

dents in the 1800’s did not have middle names. Maybe it saved time signing legislation. In Obama’s 
case it certainly would have saved many rumors. When our second child was due, my spouse’s fam-
ily insisted that if it was a boy and born on an uncle’s birthday, we had to name him after the uncle. 
We were both determined not to have a child on that day, even if it meant driving up and down 
bumpy roads to rush the birthing process. The uncle, Hartley Jurgen Ferdinand, must have struggled 
all his life with a moniker like that. Son Tom would never have forgiven us for giving him that name. 
We had some friends years ago who had a beautiful daughter named Rosemary. As expected she 
became Rosy to her friends, as she grew up. We often wondered if Mr. and Mrs. Butt ever had more 
children and what they were named….surely not Harry or Rusty or Fannie or Sandy or Amber or 
Crystal. The Heckenlively’s probably never imagined that their daughter Ivy would be taunted as Poi-
son Ivy Heckenlively. Kids can be cruel and parents can be absent minded. The person who must 
have suffered the most was a high school football player in my spouse’s home town. He was a nice 
kid and the Aselford family was well liked. You can imagine the crowds cheering when he ran for a 
touchdown. 

Most likely quite a few newborns in the coming years will be named after the president. Barack Hus-
sein Anderson would take some getting used to , but Malia or Sasha Anderson might already exist. 
Michelle, of course, wouldn’t cause a stir unless it was Michelle Mohammed. Nowadays actors and 
other celebrities use their given names. They are hard to remember and difficult to spell or pro-
nounce. Arnold Schwartsenegger is a good example. I liked it better when Norma Baker changed 
her name to Marilyn Monroe or Archibald Leach became Cary Grant. Wouldn’t Arnold Hulk be more 
be more acceptable? 

Hyphenated names create problems. What if Rosy Butt married George Green? Would they be Mr. 
and Mrs. Butt-Green or Mr. and Mrs. Green-Butt? It would probably depend on which one was the 
more domineering. A colorful name for their offspring could be Kelly Green-Butt.  

Multiple hyphenated marriage names cause many legal problems. Elizabeth Taylor-Hilton-Wilding-
Todd-Fisher-Burton-Burton-Warner-Fortensky would most likely have difficulty keeping her social 
security records updated. Most legal forms wouldn’t have room for ten names. That is a problem for 
anyone who has been married eight times. She would be wise to keep life simple by continuing to 
wear and sell the diamonds she earned from her marriages. President Bush #43 had nicknames for 
foreign leaders as well as administration and congressional friends and enemies. “Oreo Rookie” was 
his nickname for Senator Barack Obama. Ted Kennedy was called “Lifeguard”, and Barney Frank 
was named “Fruit Loop”. Before #43 made nickname history, Lyndon Johnson became known as 
“Light Bulb Lyndon”, because he always ran around the White House turning off lights….a real ener-
gy saving president. 

If you are planning a family addition, think ahead a generation or two. Giving a child just one lifetime 
name like Cher or Bono, might make growing up easier. 
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UNDERHOME ARMOR #1 

 

 

MR BUGS 
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Movie Night January 11
th 

 

 

Join us Monday, January 11
th
 at 7:00 pm for the hit movie, ” Walk in the Woods.”  

In this comedy adventure, celebrated travel writer, Bill Bryson 

(Academy Award winner Robert Redford), instead of retiring to enjoy 

his wife (Academy Award winner Emma Thompson), and family, 

challenges himself to hike the Appalachian Trail - 2,200 miles of 

America's most unspoiled, spectacular and rugged countryside from 

Georgia to Maine.  

The peace and tranquility he hopes to find dissolves when the only 

person he can find willing to join him on the trek is his long lost friend 

Katz (Academy Award nominee Nick Nolte). Katz is a down-on-his-

luck serial philanderer who sees the trip as a way to sneak out of 

paying some debts and sneak into one last adventure.  Unfortunate-

ly, the two have a completely different definition of the word, 

"adventure." Now they're about to find out that when you push your-

self to the edge, the real fun begins. 

  
 

 

 

 

Saturday, January 23rd  

$3.00  

The first pancake breakfast for 2016 will be on 

Saturday, January 23rd beginning at 8:30 am in 

the Sand Piper Room at the Clubhouse.   

Breakfast will include pancakes, sausage,               

orange juice and coffee. 

Invite your friends and neighbors!  It's a great 

time to visit and catch up.   

Breakfast will be served until 9:30. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COME ONE COME ALL AND JOIN US 
FOR A  FUN TIME OF GOSPEL SINGING  

 

ALL VOICES ACCEPTED 

JANUARY 24
TH

 @ 6:00 P.M. 

FEBRUARY 28
TH

 @ 6:00 P.M. 

& 

LAST BUT NOT LEAST 

MARCH 20
TH

 @ 6:00 P.M. 
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Yellow sub 
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Red Hot and Blue Collar Performing in January 
Sandalwood Park’s 2015-2016 Concert Series kicks off January 17

th
 with the Red Hot and Blue             

Collar Show promising a night of song, style and Southern fried comedy.  

Dale, the loveable country bump-
kin alias of comedian Eric Dowis 
teams up with NYC singing sen-
sation, Kari Ringer. Moving quick-
ly between many musical genres 
and hilarious comedy, this dynam-
ic variety show is sure to please 
an audience. 

“My wife is wearing her barbed 
wire dress; it protects the property 
but doesn’t obstruct the view.” 
Dale, from “Red Hot and Blue 
Collar.” 

Eric discovered his sense of hu-
mor at a young age when he real-
ized that being funny could get 
him out of school work. Today Er-
ic is working harder than ever on 
a career that was at first deemed 
a “distraction.” Beyond the laugh-
ter, Eric enjoys meeting his audi-
ence and listening to their stories. 
He believes spending time with 
the audience off the stage is as 
important as entertaining on 
stage. 

Kari Ringer is and experience 
NYC singer, actor and instrumen-
talist lucky to be living her dream. 
Kari was born in Canton, Ohio 
and grew up performing in local 
children’s groups, church and 
community theater.  

An only child, her mother will tell you she definitely had a “flair for dramatics!” Kari graduated with a 
degree in Musical Theater and has performed in a wide range of venues all over the United States 
as well as Europe, South America and Mexico.  

When not on stage, Eric and Kari spend time at their home in central Florida enjoying diving, motor-
cycles, keeping fit and family. They have remained happily married even when tested by their sup-
port of opposing sports teams. Eric is a die-hard Georgia Bulldog while Kari supports an inferior 
team.  

If available, tickets for individual concerts can be purchased at the door for $25.00 each. 



SANDALWOOD PARK 

January 2016  Page 13  

 

“Women of Steel”  Perform on January 16
th

 
Pannists Linda Browne and Berta Finkelstein, a duo calling themselves “Women of Steel,” will be 
performing melodic pop, classical, and traditional Calypso tunes on their shiny tenor pans. They 
play at private and public functions with their unique tonal quality of the steel drum, to lend itself to 
any mood or emotion.  They will provide songs that fit any occasion, including our pot luck supper 
Luau on January 16

 
here at our club house in the Sandpiper room. They will entertain you with 

their upbeat sounds of Venice, just as they play for the weekly Farmer’s Market on the island. Both 
ladies are now professional musicians. “Our hobby sort of took over,” they commented. Their back-
grounds consist of being a retired school principal, and a retired college psychology professor. With 
music in their past, they now entertain at weddings, summer parks, and at homeowners’ brunches 
and at our upcoming supper.  

Put January 16
th
 on your calendar, and plan on coming to our Sandalwood pot luck supper with 

meat and dessert being provided for you.  Just sit back and relax. Bring your favorite side dish to 
share, and join everyone for cocktails (BYOB) at 5:30 p.m. and supper at 6 p.m. With our Luau 
theme, feel free to wear your grass skirts and moo-moos.   This promises to be a free, fun-filled Ha-
waiian night!!! Don’t forget to sign up at the club house soon, so that there will be a table and chair 
waiting for you. Reservations need to be made at least two days, Thursday, before the event.  

(Walk-ins are not recommended, because of seating arrangements.) 
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NEWCOMERS’ WELCOME PARTY 

WEDNESDAY JANUARY 20th, 2016  
at 2:00 p.m. 

Please join us to welcome our newcomers to        
Sandalwood Park. 

It’s a chance for the newcomers to meet us 
and us to meet them as well as introduce 

them to some of the wonderful happenings     
in our lovely park. 

Refreshments will be served. 

 

·      FYI 
  Rhythmettes will start rehearsals on January 5 in the Sandpiper Room. They meet each 

Tues. and Thursday at 4 p.m. All are welcome to join. Call Ellen Swope 941-416-2388 for more 
information. 

 If you want a photo of your event to get into this newsletter, please submit it by email to the edi-
tor’s attention. Please see email addresses on page 2. 

 The New England dinner is scheduled for January 23. See the bulletin board for more details. 

 Add January 21
st
 to your calendar. It’s SPH’s voting time at 2 p.m. for your representatives. 

After each pot luck supper or event, 
please remove and clean all dishes 
and garbage from your tables.  

Leave the decorations for the com-
mittee to remove. This will help eve-
ryone.   Thanks. 

Tickets for our Concert Series can be 
purchased any Monday or Friday from 
10-12 p.m. in the activities room at $60 
per person for three events.  

Reserve your seats at that time with a 
SAC representative. 
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8-10 cups of water                                                          1 bay leaf 

1 lb. beef brisket or soup bone                                   1 teas. salt 

2 onions sliced                                                                   2 beets, coarsely grated 

2 celery ribs, chopped                                                     1 (6 oz) can tomato paste 

4-6 beets, julienned                                                        2 Tbs. vinegar 

4 carrots, thinly sliced                                                      2 Tbs. sugar 

1 small head cabbage, chopped                                  Salt and pepper to taste 

Combine the water, beef, onions, celery, julienned beets, carrots, cabbage, bay leaf and 1 teas. salt 
in a large stockpot. Mix well and simmer for 2 hours. Add the grated beets, tomato paste, vinegar, 
sugar and salt and pepper. Mix well and simmer for 30 minutes. Garnish with fresh dill and sour 
cream, if desired. Serve with dark rye bread. Yields 12 servings.  

Borscht 

New Englander’s Plan Reunion   
Pot Luck & Clam Chowda’ Night 

All New Englanders are invited to attend the pot luck dinner on January 23
rd

 at 
5:30 (BYOB) for cocktails and 6:00 p.m. for the food spread. Bring your favorite 
dish from up north and sign up in the Club House. 

Pat Griffith has generously offered to make her famous clam chowda’ for all of us to 
enjoy!!! The following states included are Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont, Rhode 
Island, Connecticut and Massachusetts. Please plan to come and enjoy the compa-
ny of all your new/old northern neighbors. Call Lucille Mitton at 941-504-3349 with 
any questions and ideas you may have to make this a special night. 
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Sandalwood Activities Committee                                                              
Sac Meeting Minutes for Dec 8th 

 
Present were: Carmen Wallin, Charlotte Rivard, Bette Pratt and Marci Weidemiller.                                            
Absent were: Pam Brown, Susan Smith, Johanna Lauzon 

-Carmen Wallin called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

-After the pledge, minutes were presented as printed in the December Newsletter.  

Bette Pratt made a motion to accept, seconded by Charlotte Rivard, motion passed. 

-Marci Weidemiller presented the November financial report. Carmen Wallin made a motion to accept and 
submit for audit, seconded by Bette Pratt, motion passed. 

-Committee reports for Bingo, Huff and Puff, Poker, Cards, Tuesday Lunch and Movies summed up all is             
going well and attendance is good. 

Old business: 

-Opening day of ticket sales for the Concert Series ran smoothly.  

-Sign-up sheet for seating at the Christmas party is posted. The “Venetian Harmony Chorus” will be providing 
entertainment. SAC will provide meat and dessert. 

-Thank you to all who helped decorate for Christmas, especially Ken and Johanna Lauzon and Sylvia and 
Leslie Olson. 

-Toys for “Our Mother’s House” are due by the 14th. 

-Board elections are coming in January. Anyone interested should contact a board member. 

-Thank you to those who helped with gift wrapping. 

-No Tai Chi this season. 

New Business: 

-Sign up for the New Year’s Eve party. 

-Sign up for the January Potluck Luau. Entertainment is the steel drum band, “Women of Steel.” 

-Newcomers Party will be January 20th chaired by Johanna Lauzon and Susan Smith. 

-Sign up for “Ragtime” at the Venice Theater. 

-Replacement needed for the newsletter editor. Thank you to Mary Ann Jenne for such a wonderful job. 

-Please clear tables at the potluck dinners. 

-“Red Hot and Blue” will be opening the Concert Series January 17th at 7:00 pm. 

-The Train movie on January 18th is cancelled. 

-The movie for January will be “Walk in the Woods,” starring Robert Redford, Nick Nolte and Emma                  
Thompson. 

-Pancake Breakfast will be January 23rd from 8:00-9:30 chaired by Tony Ellis. Tickets are $3.00 each and 
available in the office. 

-A trip to Key West was discussed. Options that were presented were a three day/ two night trip and also a 
day trip. Charlotte Rivard will look into a group rate on the cost with All Aboard Travel. 

-The New England Dinner will be January 23rd interested parties should contact Lucille Mitten. 

-Gospel Sing is January 24th. 

-The Michigan/Ohio Dinner is January 30th, interested parties should contact Connie Bressler 

-After discussion, Bette Pratt made a motion to set he entrance fee for contestants in the Chili Cook-off at 
$10.00. Admission Tickets will be $5.00. Additional tickets will be available at $1.00 each. Charlotte second-
ed the motion. Motion passed. The Banyan Blues Band will be performing and lunch will be available for pur-
chase. 

 

Carmen Wallin adjourned the meeting at 10:40. 
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Sandalwood Homeowners Celebrate 

20th Anniversary Dinner Dance 

Since this is the first big dinner-dance of this park, everyone has been waiting to come 
together to celebrate its transition.  

On February 17 all homeowners and guests will celebrate the 20 years of owner-
ship of Sandalwood Park at the Plantation Golf & Country Club, 500 Rockley 
Boulevard, Venice.  

It will run from 5 – 10 p.m. with dancing to the music of “Heart and Soul” for 
entertainment. There will be a buffet feast, starting with salad being served at 6 
p.m. Then at 6:15 a buffet will begin, made up of braised beef short-ribs, chick-
en with sun-dried tomato cream, roasted potatoes, a seasonal medley of vege-
tables, a house salad, penne pesto cream, and cake for dessert. There will be 
a cash bar, and coffee, tea and fountain sodas are free. 

Tickets can be purchased at the office immediately at $30 each for sharehold-
ers (max 2 per unit, refunded if attending event) and at $40 each for non-
residents (non-refundable). This is the big event that we have all been waiting                           
for, so buy that new outfit and get out your dancing shoes. The fun is about to 
begin!! 

Homeowners  
Need to register their addresses  

Please make sure that all your addresses are listed at 
the  office as soon as possible. Your home address and 
your Sandalwood addresses need to be listed in our di-
rectory, so that all official notices can be sent to you di-
rectly.  

Your usual Florida arrival date would also be appreciat-
ed, even if it is approximate. This information is critical 
for official mailings being sent to you from Sandalwood.  

Help make our mailings arrive to you in a timely manner, 
so that you will be kept informed of all necessary voting 
and important events.  This procedure will also be listed 
in our directory, so that you will know of all important 
election and legal happenings. Please register this infor-
mation with Valerie in the office, as soon as possible. 

Notice  

 

 

All residents who attend the Tues-

day luncheons, need to read the 

bulletin board for the next location 

of the lunch. It will no longer be 

published in this newsletter. Call 

Sylvia Buchanan  directly at 941-

960-6990 (new number) to make/or 

break your reservation  
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Norman and Patricia (Doyle) Vandenbusche cele-
brated their 50

th
 wedding anniversary on December 

11, 2015. They recently moved to Blissfield, Michi-
gan, after spending most of their married life in rural 
Metamora, Ohio. 

The couple has been blessed with two sons, Todd 
(Lorie) of Delaware, Ohio, and Troy of Jasper, Mich-
igan. They also have four cherished grandchildren:  
Emma Marie, Alex Todd, Shelby Grace and Jack-
son Troy. 

Norman is retired from farming, while Patricia is a 
retired registered nurse.  An early celebration with 
their family was held in August. 

 


